MINUTES OF LRRHAA COMMITTEE MEETING on Monday 25th April at 7.30pm in the Community Centre 
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Nepalese representative
1. Apologies –David Penwarden (Trustees),Paul Wavell (Lettings Secretary) and Nick Brooks (Committee member)
2. The Minutes of the meeting held on 15th March 2016 were read and agreed.
3. Matters Arising:

a. Wheelbarrow count. 10 – enough for the present.
b. Bank Account signatories and electronic payment – will be required if Lottery grant is applied for.
c. Glebe Boundary.  OCC have agreed to replace the wire fence in the Autumn after the hedging has been planted.   OPT working party in August will cut small trench to aid planting.

d. Abberbury Fence.  One adjoining neighbour has agreed to repair his fence if Association clears the ivy from it.  Request to remove Sycamore would need to be passed to OCC who would be unlikely to agree. off it
4. Update and Financial State – The Treasurer reported that the account was on track against the budget with the likelihood of a very small surplus at the end of the financial year.    The Treasurer was thanked for his work on the accounts and, in particular, for making them easier to understand.
5. Working Parties.  The Chair reported that analysis showed that about 30% of the membership had attended the working parties so far this year, many of them turning out for all three.   While much had been achieved, there was still much to do and the Committee agreed that there should be another working party on Sunday 22nd May.
6. Water.  The Committee agreed that there was little point in asking for an OCC or lottery grant to install isolation valves in the water supply until there was a better idea of the costs involved.  Phil offered to contact Thames Water to ask for their advice in this matter as well about finding the lines and checking for leaks.  (After the meeting – TW have reported that there is a very minor leak, but were unable to trace the lines of the pipes.)
7. Allotment Competition.  There are two allottees who have agreed to enter the individual competition and the Committee therefore asked Ian to enter the site in the best Kept Allotment category as well.
8. Maintenance record.  Because of the requirements of the insurance policy, tThe Chair had provided a hard back maintenance record to be completed whenever maintenance is carried out on the ride-on, mower, strimmers or hedge trimmer.   
9. Ride on Mower.  Andrew reported that he had welded the cutting deck.  He agreed to keep a look out for a quality second hand machine as a back-up.  
10. Small Strimmer.  The Chair reported that he had been approached by some allottees to see if the Association could purchase a lighter and smaller strimmer.  The general feeling from the Committee was that the strimmers get a great deal of wear (and abuse) and that smaller ones would be unlikely to survive.  However, it was agreed to see if a lottery grant could be applied for to cover the provision of a solar panel which then could be used to charge an electric strimmer. (After the meeting – The Lottery can be approached for a grant for this, but the Committee now need to decide whether to apply for a grant to cover the water system and panel, or to apply for them independently.)
11. AOB


a.   Shop Accounts. The shop accounts were discussed and the committee 
were pleased to see that it was running at a small profit (£75) and thanked the 
VSM for his offer of a donation of £50.  For the future the Committee asked of 
a P&L statement could be given as well.


b.   Iffley Open gardens. The Committee agreed that the site should be open 
for this.   

c.   Matting.  The Chair reported that he had offered the left over plastic 
matting to John Garne Way Allotment for the sum of £50.


d.   Parking.  Parking should be confined to designated parking areas and the 
Committee agreed that the only people who should be allowed to have a 
parking area on their plots should be Blue Badge Holders.


12. Meeting venue.  The next meeting (Monday 20th June in the Community Centre 
